THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS SCHOOL OF FINE ARTS LAWRENCE

OFFICE OF THE DEAN

January 8, 1948

Mr. W. C. Simons c/o Journal-World City

My dear Mr. Simons:

Actually I don't remember receiving a more artistic tie than the one you so kindly sent us this Christmas. I found it awaiting me when I returned this week from my trip to the East.

My sincered thanks to you. Any fellow who can pick out such an artistic model deserves a place on the Fine Arts faculty.

A happy new year to you and yours.

Cordially yours,

D. M. Swarthout

Dean

eh